


Palomar Mountain Mutual Water Company, Inc.
Regular meeting of the Board of Directors
March 13, 2021
 
The meeting was held electronically. It was set up by Glenn Borland on his WebEx account.


Members Present:   Joanne Marugg, Brett Michael Hauser, Brian Wagner, Glenn Borland, John Lesac 
and Walt Johnston   

Staff:  Mike Probert [Operator] and Linda Thorne [Office Manager].  

The meeting was called to order at 10:02AM

Minutes of the last meeting [2-14-21] were approved after corrections.  John will now put them on our website.
Operations:  Mike Probert
     See Operator’s report as part of these minutes.

There was a water leak on road #7 that was easily fixed.  We will have greatly increased testing fees this year.  This is one of the years where we need to do a lot of tests.

Mike had a meeting regarding the Fire Department’s use of water for compaction.  They are using three to five K gallons/ day.  We cannot provide that much water. Persons attending were Mike, Cliff Kellogg [Fire Board], Robert Carlyle, and the Construction Chief.  It was agreed that the Fire Department would use a tender to get the water elsewhere.

The Fire Department needs to dig down 5 feet to reach bedrock and then fill and compact before building the new living quarters behind the Fire Departments garage.  They are currently using the Community Center ouse.House.

Secretary’s report: John Lesac
See copy of share transfer list with these minutes.

January bills are still coming in.  Late bills have been sent out.

Treasurer’s report: Brett Michael Hauser

Brett reviewed the January financials.  See copy with these minutes.

The electricity bill was higher than usual in January.  There were no legal fees.


Discussion about raising rates:

See also 2021 budget, rate comparison, and past years summary as part of these minutes.

After reviewing the projected budget and past years income and expenses the Board decided that we need to raise fixed fees considerably this year.  We have not had a rate increase since 2014 and our expenses have increased.   We have been using extra funds in our checking account to make up the difference.  These funds were left over from a previous assessment and were meant to be used in emergencies.  They have greatly diminished over the last few years.  

We are a non-profit mutual water company. We make no profit, but our expenses need to equal our expenses. PMMWC is almost 100 years old, and our infrastructure has aged.  We need to keep a reserve fund for unexpected major expenses.  This is separate from our running funds. 

Some of the major reasons for the increase in fees:
Increase in state and County fees.
Increases in utility costs.
Employees raises [unsolicited by employee]
Catch-up in underfunding for the past few years
Increases in overall cost of running the company. 

After much discussion and review, the Board decided on the following:

Walt moved, Glenn seconded, and the board approved unanimously.

“Raise our fixed rates [January Bill] by increasing the meter charge from $150/ year to $300/ year.  These rates will start in January of 2022.  The water fees will remain the same. 

 Our new January fees for one share and one meter will be a total of $450/ year or $37.50/month.
As you can see from our rate comparison spreadsheet that our fixed rates were and still are much lower that rates for other water companies [both Municipal and Mutual].  Our water fees are comparable to other companies.  For this reason, the Board decided to raise rates only on the meter charge. 

Note: We do not put financial information on our website because it is not private enough.  You can get information by contacting the office manager.  We will also send out some information by mail with our July newsletter.  Our fiscal years financials will be available at the general meeting on Labor Day. 

Meeting adjourned: 11:15 AN


Respectfully submitted by Office manager Linda Thorne, March 17, 2021














